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The Cliffs – Kangaroo Island 
c/- Mr Sam Atkins 
Director and Chief Executive Officer 

sam@thecliffs.com.au 

Dear Mr Atkins 

Kangaroo Island Golf Course Resort – extension of time 

I write in relation to the provisional development authorisation granted for the 
construction of a KI Golf Course Resort on Kangaroo Island and your recent request 
to extend the substantial commencement timeframe until 30 November 2022. 

Having regard to the progress made to date, the range of preliminary works due to 

start and external factors beyond your control (i.e. pipeline connection and available 

freight bookings), a six-month extension of time to commence construction of the KI 

Golf Course Resort under the existing development authorisation is appropriate. 

Pursuant to s115(8) of the Planning, Development and Infrastructure Act 2016, I can 

advise that the operative date to substantially commence construction of the approved 

development (previously authorised in the South Australian Government Gazette 

dated 24 June 2021 pp 2385-2389) is now 30 November 2022, with all works to be 

completed not later than 24 June 2026.   

Should you have any further queries in relation to this matter in the interim please do 
not hesitate to contact Simon Neldner, Team Leader – Environmental Impact 
Assessment, on (08) 7109 7058 or simon.neldner@sa.gov.au  

Yours sincerely 

Robert Kleeman 
Manager – Crown and Impact Assessment 
as delegate of the 
Minister for Planning  

CC – Kangaroo Island Council 
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